SUMMARY OF MEETING OF ST. PAUL'S VESTRY

Wednesday, August 26, 2015

Kerry Nesbit, Communications Director, presented a draft of the "Communications Policies and Style Guide" which was approved by the Vestry.

Dixon updated the vestry on the "Future of St. Paul's – Long Range Visioning." There will be a "brainstorming" session at the end of September 2015 in a World Café-style format which will include all parishioners.

Scott and Erin Adams are leading the Annual Giving Campaign.

Tom McDowell will lead a committee to update the church's by-laws with the assistance of the church's Chancellor (attorney) Mark Stafford.

Sally Shore reported that the sound and lighting systems upgrades are underway.

Annette Lynch provided an update concerning the Planned Giving program. The Planned Giving Fund is named "St. Paul's 1876 Society." Edyce Elworth is serving as the Chair. A celebration is being planned for November 2015.

Preschool enrollment is full. Robin Fulk, Interim Preschool Director, and the Rev. Lauren Villemuer-Drenth, Director of Children's Ministries, will be working together to enhance the Wednesday Children's Chapel Service.

St. Paul's has six delegates to the North Carolina Diocesan Convention, November 20-21. Each delegate has a three-year term. Current delegates are Joan Greason, Dru Simpson, David Tamer, Courtney Klutz, Charles Corpening and Carolyn Twisdale.